

The Commissioners of the Cemeteries

G2D:1

The North and East Burial Grounds Commission
The Town of Bristol, Rhode Island
10 Court Street ~ PO Box 407
Bristol, Rhode Island 02809
Ph 401-253-6426 ~ Fax 401-253-5885

October 24, 2022

To the Honorable Member of the Town Council of the Town of Bristol, Rhode Island:

I am highly recommending Kathy Moran to be elevated from the position of Auxiliary Commissioner to Full Commissioner of the North and East Burial Grounds Commission. Kathy was appointed by The Council on April 22, 2019, to the position of Auxiliary Member of the Commission. As a result of the resignation of Scott Panella from the Commission in September 2019, Kathy, in her Auxiliary Membership capacity, has been legally functioning, pro temp, as a Full Commissioner.

Kathy, whose husband is buried in North Burial Ground, is a very active member of the Commission and is enormously invested in the care, presentation, preservation, and future of North and East Burial Grounds.

Kathy has initiated several projects at North Burial Ground worth noting: The coordinator of planting over 150 Daffodils in the spring of 2021, and urging the completion of the new welcome stone at Gate Four on Asylum Rd. She is the gardener who has planted both plants and bulbs at Gate 1,3 and 4 in addition to other location within North Burial Ground. Kathy is the Commissioner who saw to the design and creation of the banners at Gate 1 announcing the 200th anniversary of North Burial Ground. She contributes ideas and enthusiasm at each meeting.

It is my hope, and the hope of the other Commissioners, that Kathy will remain on the Commission and become a Full Member.

Thank you,

Charles C. Cavalconte, M.Div. Chair of the Commissioners of the Cemeteries. TOWN COUNCIL ROWN 0 2 2022 MEETING

BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAN